
 

 

 

 Board Meeting (Sept 7, 2011):  Meeting called to order by President Bob Enochs at El Vecino.  Members present were 

Lions Bob Enochs, Sonny Hultgren, Doug Gallaway, Richard Kilgore, Anne Vandermeer, Bill Frizell, Ken McPherson, Ron 

Raines, Jim Tesone, and Fred Silveira.  

 

 Lion Fred-S covered minutes from the August meeting.  No motions were made.  Lion Jim-T presented the monthly 

treasurer’s report indicating that the visitation at the August general meeting by the Livingston Lions Club brought in 

some $300 from dinner purchases and that made at the bar.  LGLC members who want to pay dues on a yearly basis 

are requested to make two separate checks of $70 each (total $140) – one for July through December and the other 

January through June.  Seven members currently owe dues for the July through December 2011 period. 

 

 Motion approved (m1/Sept 2011) to purchase a copier/printer for the treasurer at a cost of $183.  [moved:  Lion Ron; 

seconded:  Lion Rick]               

     

 A plethora of letters were received from FFA and 4-H members thanking Le Grand Lions Club for the bump purchases 

made at the Merced County and Chowchilla fairs. 

 

 Appreciation goes to Lion Dave-S for fixing the light at the back of the American Legion Hall. 

 

 Motion passed (m2/Sept 2011] authorizing Lions Bob-E, Jim-T, and Jeff as signatories on LGLC accounts at the 

Compass and West-America banks for the 2011-12 club year.   [moved:  Lion Bill; seconded:  Lion Sonny] 

 

 Lion Bob covered  logistical details regarding the annual auction scheduled for November 5th.  Dinner tickets for the 

event are being distributed to club members at $10 each, which includes salad, beans, rolls, and tri-tip.  Beer and wine 

will be provided by LGLC as part of the meal.   Tickets will also be sold by FFA and 4-H members.  Letters are available 

which can be used for the soliciting of donated items.  In addition, desserts will be auctioned and a raffle conducted.   

A door prize will be drawn as part of the dinner ticket purchases.  

 

 No program is scheduled for this month’s general meeting.     

    

 August General Meeting Member Attendance – Lions George Dickinson, Bob Enochs, Joe Fausone, Doug Gallaway, 

Sonny Hultgren; Richard Kilgore, Ken McPherson, Dave Moroni, Jim Pacheco, Ron Raines, Wayne Slate, Greg Soto, 

Dennis Spurlock, Jeff Stephens, Dave Strobel, Ken Sullivan; Jim Tesone; Anne Vandermeer, Don Wilson (and other 

members which may have been missed).      

 

 Discussion and Commentaries:  The eyeglass collection boxes are ready to go and next week will be distributed at 

various locations in the community.  White Cane Day is scheduled for October 29th.  Lion Bill will again chair the event 

and be contacting club members to help.  Nine LGLC members attended the annual Merced Breakfast Lions dinner 

held at Lake Yosemite on August 25th.   A thank you letter is being sent to Rancho Market for donating ice cream 

dessert for LGLC’s providing of lunch/dinner at Camp Pacifica in July.                                          

 

 General Meeting / September 21st, 7pm.                                                                            Head Cook:  Lion Doug   

  

    * Bulletin Editor:  Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions 
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